
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

BART  
Warm 
Springs 
Extension 
 
Construction Details 
Summary of Activity  

Reconfiguration of southwest 
customer parking areas and bus 
circulation routes. 
 
Construction of embankment and 
Walnut Avenue Bridge. 
 
Additional street and offsite 
parking will be available to offset 
the temporary loss of parking at 
the Fremont Station. 
 

Estimated Start Date  

January 6, 2014. 
 

Estimated Duration  

Intermittent work for 
approximately one year. 
 

Impacts  

Loss and relocation of parking. 
Reconfiguration of vehicle 
entrances and exits. 
 
 

General Work Hours  

7 am to 7 pm 
Monday through Friday  
 
9 am to 6 pm Saturday 
 
Night time work as necessary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
San Francisco Bay Area Rapid Transit District  

Construction Notification #49 
 

Upcoming Changes to Parking at 
Fremont Station 

December 19, 2013 
 
 
As part of the Warm Springs Extension, Stage 3 of construction 
at the Fremont Station will begin the week of January 6, 2014, in 
the southwest parking lot.  This work will involve construction of 
the trackway embankment as well as a new overpass over 
Walnut Avenue and will require significant changes for vehicle 
parking at Fremont Station.  
 
Stage 3 work will reduce the number of daily fee parking spaces.  
This reduction will be partially offset by the addition of street 
parking on nearby Civic Center Drive.  Additionally, free, offsite 
parking and shuttle service will be provided to BART customers 
at the Old City Hall parking lot adjacent to the Alameda County 
Library Fremont Branch located at the foot of Civic Center Drive.  
Shuttle service will run approximately every ten minutes from 7 
am until 10 pm, Monday through Friday, except for holidays.  
There will be no shuttle service on weekends.  BART Police will 
provide security patrols for this parking.  A diagram showing the 
staging and impacted areas is on the reverse side of this bulletin. 
 
You can also expect temporary construction related noise, dust 
and traffic impacts. We will monitor noise and dust and will work 
to minimize any inconvenience to the surrounding community. 
 
We appreciate your patience during construction. If you have 
questions regarding this work, please contact our project 
information line at (510) 476-3900 or e-mail 
bartwarmspringsextension@bart.gov.  
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Locations of Additional Street and Offsite Parking 
 

Fremont Station Construction Parking Impacts 

BART Shuttle 
Drop off and Pick 
Up 

Offsite Parking Lot and 
Shuttle Pickup Location 

(Open) 

(Open) 

(Open) 

(Closed) 

 
Additional 

Fee Parking  


